














FOR THE first time since the end of the second
world war we are selling less electricity than in
the previous year. For the six months April to
September 1975 MANWERB?’s electricity sales were
6.8 % lower than in the same period of last year.

This drop in electricity sales is mainly due to a
reduction in demand by industry. It reflects the
extent to which Britain’s economic situation has
deteriorated. Increased electricity prices and the
Government’s energy conservation campaign have
also affected electricity sales to domestic and com-
mercial customers.

The regeneration of industry depends on the
success of the Government’s campaign to control
inflation, and the creation of a climate in which
investment in new industrial plant can take place.
We cannot expect to see our high historical rate of
growth repeated for some years to come.

The electricity supply industry cannot be isolated
from the state of the national economy as a whole
and the general conditions prevailing are having
repercussions on our industry, both nationally and
throughout the MANWERB area.

MANWEB’s workload has declined significantly.

Capital investment is running at a lower level than
in recent years, due to reduced demand.

Our turnover in appliance sales, contracting and
servicing work is also significantly reduced.
No early re-expansion is likely, and it is essential

for Area Boards to bring their resources into line
with the lower level of demand.

THE ECONOMIC SITUATION

AND

THE OUTLOOK FOR MANWEB

— The Chairman Comments

These comments represent the substance of a statement made to the District
Joint Advisory Council on 22nd October 1975.

In this situation the possibility of involuntary
redundancy cannot be excluded, but it is the object
of the Board to avoid this if at all possible. Up to
now, action taken has been confined to limiting the
replacement of employees who leave, and to a
significant reduction in the volume of work given
to contractors. There has been a certain measure of
re-deployment of people from spheres of activity
where workload has fallen to other spheres which
are still viable. In certain cases this has involved
the re-training of the people concerned.

The total number of employees has already been
reduced in these ways, and the process will continue.
Other measures, such as early retirement, may need
to be contemplated as the situation develops. Trade
Unions will be kept in touch with the situation as it
becomes clearer.

It seems probable that the measures already intro-
duced—which require full co-operation from Trade
Unions and employees—will be sufficient to forestall
the need for further action, at all events until the end
of March.

I hope—although no complete assurance can be
given—that they will be sufficient for a much longer
period

B Koo
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